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February 7, 2023 
 

By Email: failor@oak-park.us 
ATTN: Craig Failor 
Plan Commission 
Village of Oak Park 
123 Madison St. 
Oak Park, IL 60302 
 
Re: Continuance of Public Hearing on Zoning Ordinance Text Amendment — 

H – Hospital Zoning District 
  
To the Members of the Village of Oak Park Plan Commission: 
 
I represent the Applicants in the above-captioned matter.  
 
Pursuant to an agreement with the attorney representing Rush Oak Park 
Hospital (“ROPH”), the Applicants and ROPH are requesting a continuance of the 
public hearing on this matter to the Plan Commission’s regularly scheduled 
meeting on May 4, 2023. The reasons for this continuance are that both parties’ 
expert witnesses are not available to testify in person until the May 4th meeting 
and the parties were advised that the Plan Commission cannot accommodate 
remote testimony.  
 
Furthermore, the parties were advised that their appearances at the March 2, 
2023 meeting were not necessary upon delivering this letter to Village Planner 
Craig Failor.    
 
Please contact us with any questions. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      Matthew D. Rose 
 
cc: 
 
ROPH Attorney Richard Friedman; Village Attorney Paul Stephanides;  
Village Development Director Tammie Grossman 
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